May 25, 2021

To:                  Illinois Hospital and ASTC Data Coordinators

From:              COMPdata Customer Service

Subject:           IDPH Reminder – Required Patient SSN Reporting

Last Four Digits of Patient SSN Reminder:
COMPdata continues to strive to provide excellent service, resulting in the highest customer satisfaction.  In doing so, we would like to remind you that the last four digits of the patient SSN is required by the State of Illinois.  The SSN is an important data field for Illinois Department of Public Health (IDPH) internal processing.

Best Practices:
IDPH recommends facilities to request only the last four digits of the SSN for the collection of this field. Please inform administrative staff to review and update their practices.

Correct Reporting by File Type:
· 837-5010 = REF*SY*000006789~ (Report with leading zeros and last 4 digits of SSN)

· Flat File = Position 2492-2495 (State required field, allots for only last 4 digits of SSN)

If you have any questions or concerns with topics addressed in this memo, please contact COMPdata at customerservice@team-iha.org.  We are happy to be of assistance at any time.
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